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I MOVE TO approve Ordinance 2018-19 on 
first reading.  

 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



From:

Date:

MEMORANDUM

Mayor Hunter and Assembly Members
Keith Brady, Municipal Administrator

Bob Potrzuski, Aaron Bean

Stanley Eliason, Jay Sweeney, Melissa Haley

April 17. 2018

Subject: Approval of natural resource severance tax

The City and Borough of Sitka is facing unprecedented fiscal pressures from the loss of
millions of state and federal dollars, crumbling infrastructure, and declining population.
Though the city has responded with cuts in staff over the last five years, and limiting of
some services, it will continue to face financial challenges moving forward.

In an effort to meet these challenges, we propose a severance tax on the harvest and
sale of natural resources: fish, rock, and timber.

Dillingham, Cordova, Adak, Kodiak, Aleutians East Borough, Bristol Bay Borough, the
Lake and Peninsula Borough, and numerous smaller communities ($100,000-
$1,000,000) have elected to have their communities benefit from the harvest of natural
resources, generally fish, via the use of a severance tax. Kodiak, of the above, includes
rock and timber in their ordinance as well.

According to staff, per percentage point of assessment, the CBS would generate
approximately $1.2 million. As presented, at 3%, this would generate an estimated $3.6
million.

Also, as presented, 50% of all proceeds would be directed to the harbor fund, a piece,
arguably the most important piece, of business infrastructure we have. Currently, the
harbor fund needs tens of millions of dollars to provide this key component of Sitka's
future with only moorage increases to fund them. It is generally agreed that the
projected moorage increases are unsustainable. Already, our harbors are not the full,
vibrant places they once were. Please see the below chart to see the possible effects
of the infusion of these funds into the Harbor Department.
THERE ARE MANY VARIABLES. THESE NUMBERS ARE APPROXIMATE








